
MN/DOT Traffic Camera Review 

Using the MN/DOT website, I checked the location of the exit for County Road 17 on I-
35 and found there is no traffic camera installed at this location. 

Workforce Director 

A review of Workforce Director showed that on the date of the incident, Officer Hall was 
assigned to the 1st Precinct 13.43 - Personnel Data 

13.43 - Personnel Data 

On 11-20/11-21, Officer Hall was scheduled for the desk from 1630 to 0230. 

Workforce Director Records show Officer Hall's home address to be in 
13.43 

13.43 

Case Statements 

Statement of Bryan George 

On 12-18-2012, I conducted an interview with Bryan George, which is summarized 
below: 

George told me that he and his wife deliver newspapers for the St. Paul Pioneer Press, in 
addition to their regular jobs. During the early morning hours on 11-21-2012, they had 
gone to pick up their papers at the Pioneer Press depot in Wyoming, MN, and were 
driving back northbound on 1-35 on their way to begin their deliveries. 

George said he was in the left lane approaching a semi which he intended to pass, when a 
vehicle with one headlight approached him from behind at a high rate of speed "out of 
nowhere." This vehicle was right on his bumper. He was unable to complete the pass, 
because the speeds were now in the area of 80 mph, and he didn't feel comfortable at that 
speed, especially with another car right on his bumper. 

He said he slowed down, without excessively braking, as his exit was approaching. 
When he slowed down, it seemed to anger the other driver even more, and he then "really 
got onto my bumper." 

George said it "got to the point where he just literally would not back off' as he started 
slowing down to make his exit. When he got near the exit ramp, he stated the other 
driver moved over to the adjacent lane with his dome light on, and he could see the driver 
making gestures with his hands. 
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George exited at Co. Rd. 17, and he saw the other driver pass the exit, stop, and back up 
on the freeway and exit at Co. Rd. 17. Another vehicle had also exited, and the 
aggressive driver was behind this vehicle as the three of them proceeded up the exit ramp. 

George turned left (west) on Co. Rd. 17, and then right (north) on Falcon Avenue. He 
told his wife he was going to call 911 if the aggressive driver turned north on Falcon, and 
when the suspect vehicle turned on Falcon northbound, he did call 911. 

George said he could see the other vehicle "barreling down Falcon to catch up to me." 
Once on Falcon, he stated the other driver closed the gap and got "right on his back 
bumper, and would not back off." He said the vehicle was approximately 5 feet off his 
bumper. 

He was on the line with the dispatcher, and told her he had to keep speeding up and 
speeding up, and that he was "going 65 in a 55 and he will not get off my bumper." 
George said the dispatcher told him to slow down, and when he did so, the other driver 
then came up alongside him. 

George told the dispatcher that he did not want to slow down because "I'm afraid; I don't 
know if he has a gun or what" and "I don't want him alongside me." 

George states he kept going, and the other driver stayed on his back bumper as he 
travelled north on Falcon. The dispatcher advised him that officers were close, and asked 
for a description of the car. George said it was a smaller car with a headlight out. 

Just prior to reaching Hwy 95, George saw an unmarked North Branch Police 
Department squad and a Chisago County Sheriffs Department squad car approach from 
the opposite direction. He stated they turned around and stopped the other driver. He did 
not have any interaction with the car after that. 

George said he does not know the other driver, and did not have any previous 
involvement with him, either on the road or in any other incident. 

George estimated that the other driver was travelling 85 mph plus when he first started 
tailgating him. He said the speed limit at that portion of 1-35 is 70 mph. 

When Officer Hall pulled even with the Georges and turned on his dome light, Bryan 
George was concentrating on driving, and got only a cursory look at Hall. He described 
Hall as a middle-aged white male with grey hair. 

George said that he never slammed on his brakes, or braked abruptly, and never did 
anything to antagonize the other driver, such as give him "the finger" back, swerve, 
abruptly slow down, or block him purposely. He stated that he just "tried to get out of 
there." 
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